CVNA GENERAL MEETING NOTES, WEDNESDAY, MARCH 17TH, 2010
We should have served green beer!  Thanks to everyone who turned out on St. Paddy’s Day!  Councilman James Peden stopped by and our special guest was Detective Todd Brimm.  We received lots of good information to support our Neighborhood Block Watch efforts!  

Councilman James Peden was on hand to talk about Operation Brightside/UPS Community Wide Clean Up, the Operation Brightside grant money for spring, and the speed hump petition.

1) Operation Brightside/UPS Community Wide Clean Up – held Saturday, March 27th from 8 a.m. until noon.  President Pam Kober and her mother-in-law from out of town, Mrs. Melba Kober, Jonathan Flikkie, Marlene Kramer, Lena Cook, and Kris Steitz picked up garbage from the Cheri Village entrance at Old Shep, all the way down Denise Drive to the entrance at Manslick Road, and from Manslick Road all the way to Miles Lane!  We collected a full bag of aluminum cans for recycling, and 10 full bags of garbage!  Oddest find:  a still working Swiffer sweeper!  
2) Operation Brightside Beautification Grant – has been postponed until we secure our non-profit status.  However, because we have been active in the Community Wide Clean Ups, and we have the application process started, we should be able to apply again in the fall!  Councilman Peden also informed us that, if the budget allows, he should be able to match whatever grant money we are allotted from Operation Brightside!  The grant does not cover the installation of entrance signage, but Mr. Peden also indicated that the city would possibly chip in to deflect some of costs from our budget!  Hurray!
3) Speed Hump signage – Yes, the signs are up, and the street is marked where they will be installed, but Mr. Greg Dow is asking us to get more signatures from the folks who did not answer their doors.  Unfortunately, we asked for signatures in a cul-de-sac at the end of Denise that was not part of the speed hump zone, which threw off our percentage.  We are in the process of resubmitting the petition, and I will update you on the status of the speed humps at the April meeting.  Thank you for your support – spring and summer break are coming quickly, and it is vital that we protect our walkers and children from the daily excessive speeding on Denise Drive!!!
Detective Todd Brimm was our special guest speaker, and he had lots of hand outs, information to pass out, and encouragement to keep our Neighborhood Block Watch strong!  Detective Brimm shared some personal information about his professional credentials, including his extensive background with Louisville Metro Police Department and the military.  He currently holds the 7th Division Liaison for LMPD, and serves our division by communicating information from the police department to our Neighborhood Block Watch Captains and leaders in Homeowner and Neighborhood Associations on crime events and trends, people and cars to be on the look-out for.  He also listens to residents of the 7th division and helps to find solutions to problems and concerns.  Det. Brimm is a wealth of information on how to keep ourselves and our property protected as well, and had several hand-outs to assist with logging make and model numbers for valuables in our homes to keep in the event of theft, as well as a check list to keep the outside perimeter of our homes and property secure from vandals and burglars.  The main idea Det. Brimm wanted us to bear in mind is the high volume of car theft that keeps occurring, and asks us to NOT KEEP VALUABLES IN OUR VEHICLES – AND LOCK ALL DOORS AND ROLL UP ALL WINDOWS ON OUR VEHICLES AT ALL TIMES!!!  In the month of March, 600 of the 800 car thefts were from UNLOCKED CARS – one gentleman left $1500 (yes, fifteen hundred dollars) in his unlocked car, and it was stolen.  One man had his entire toolbox full of tools for his livelihood stolen.  Purses, laptops, GPSs, hand-held gaming devices, cell phones, guns – EVEN POCKET CHANGE AND CIGARETTES:  IF YOU LEAVE IT IN YOUR CAR, IT IS A TARGET FOR THEFT.  IT ONLY TAKES 8 SECONDS TO BREAK A WINDOW AND STEAL FROM A PASSENGER SEAT. 
CVNA website – is ready to view!  Please go to www.neighborhoodlink.com/Cheri_Village/home.  Please try out all the links, and be sure to add your information to the “meet your neighbors” section!

NEXT GENERAL MEETING IS WEDNESDAY, APRIL 21ST, 7 P.M. AT THE OKOLONA FIRE STATION #1!  APPETIZERS AND DRINKS WILL BE PROVIDED – PLEASE BRING A PLATE OF COOKIES OR BAKED GOOD OF YOUR CHOICE!  SEE YOU THEN!

